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Dear Supporters and Colleagues of Martha’s Vineyard Hospital and Windemere,

2020 has certainly been a transformative year in 

healthcare.  From the unimaginable pace at which we 

readied to fight a pandemic we had never seen before, 

to re-imagining care while the virus is still in our midst, 

it will surely be a year not to be forgotten with many 

lessons learned.

Weathering the storm of COVID-19 has placed a 

spotlight on the strength of MVH and our team at 

Windemere - the excellence exhibited by our staff, the 

preparedness and nimbleness to tackle the unknown, 

and the value of belonging to a world-class healthcare 

system such as Mass General Brigham (MGB- formerly 

known as Partners). 

The challenges our team faced also underscored our 

unwavering commitment to the community for the health 

of our community in collaboration with the community.

While coming together early, and communicating 

weekly and most often daily, leaders across the Island 

problem solved, shared breaking news updates and 

together made difficult decisions for the sole purpose 

of keeping all residents and visitors safe.  Our collective 

strategy no doubt prevented an initial surge, produced 

the lowest prevalence of the virus in the state during the 

initial surge, and demonstrated how we are stronger 

together when we work together.  It is our hope that the 

relationships we built, and an acceptance of our unique 

interdependencies serve as a model going forward when 

the health of our Island is at stake.

 

While MVH and Windemere embarked on the 

unexpected, our commitment to providing coordinated, 

comprehensive and equitable healthcare remained 

steadfast.  COVID-19 has not deflected us from our 

mission or deterred us from our plans to provide 

exceptional healthcare and access to each and every 

Islander who walks through our doors. We will not 

waiver from our commitment to a culture that welcomes 

everyone and will never tolerate bigotry, racism and 

inequality. Whether in our clinical or our employment 

practices, we commit to this in our mission and will work 

harder than ever to ensure it lives through our values.

As we remain vigilant and prepared to continue to do 

our part in the fight against COVID -19 we are also 

excited and optimistic as we look to the future.  We 

are strengthened in our resolve and focus as we seek 

to create a new and better normal for the community 

we serve.  Our enthusiasm and desire to continue to 

expand our clinical service line offerings to meet the 

diverse healthcare needs of our community have only 

grown stronger.  We will accomplish this with ongoing 

input from the community and in partnership with our 

colleagues at Mass General Brigham. Through our 

ongoing strategic planning and implementation efforts, 

we will build on the exceptional care our teams provide 

today and for future generations. 

As we reflect with tremendous gratitude, we dedicate 

this year’s Annual Report to our incredible teams at MVH 

and WNR and to the community who has supported 

them in this unprecedented time. 

A TRANSFORMATIVE 
YEAR IN  
HEALTHCARE

Letter to the Community

Yours in health, 
 
 

Denise Schepici, MPH		
President and CEO			 
	

John Schaefer 
Chairman of the Board
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Having heard from the community, MVH unveiled 

ambitious plans to meet more diverse healthcare needs 

on the island. While COVID-19 could have halted these 

plans, the MVH team persevered.

“Next year will be our 100-year anniversary,” explains 

Denise. “We see it as a celebration and opportunity to 

say, ‘We’ve come this far, and we’re not slowing down. 

We’re here to serve you now and in the future.’ That’s 

always been our goal: serving our community yesterday, 

today, tomorrow, and well into the future. That is only 

possible through the expansion of services.”

Over this last year, despite COVID-19, MVH accomplished 

nearly 80% of the clinical goals outlined at the beginning 

of the year. Accomplishments include:

CARDIOLOGY & PULMONARY: In addition to 

welcoming a full-time, on-island cardiologist, Dr. Aliya 

Browne, MVH has increased testing capabilities to include 

advanced Cardiology care to service a greater population 

on the island.

BEHAVIORAL HEALTH: To fit the expanding need 

for psychiatric care, including Pediatric Psychiatry, MVH 

moved Dr. Ruth Barron into a full-time role for Adult and 

Geriatric Psychiatry, and brought aboard three part-

time Pediatric Psychiatrists to increase capacity for both 

telehealth and in-person psychiatry services.

PODIATRY:  
Welcomed, for the first time at MVH, a full-time Podiatrist, 
Dr. Regina Mostone. This addition expanded the 
muscular-skeletal service line within MVH and with it,  
the system is now able to do joint injections.  

 

PRIMARY CARE: Expanded the MVH team to allow 
our seasonal residents to have streamlined access to the 
same Primary Care services as full-time residents.

All of these expansions have a home in the new  
16-exam room Internal Medicine wing at MVH, opened  
in February 2020. 

“The new Internal Medicine wing was another way for us 
to show our dedication to the health of the island. We’re 
committed to providing expanded access to the care this 

community needs,” says Claire.

“We enter each year with established goals 
for the following 12-months. Regardless the 
tangible goals, each are rooted in one philoso-
phy: offering coordinated, comprehensive, and 
equitable care to our community,” explains 
Claire Seguin, DNP, Chief Nurse and Chief 
Operating Officer at MVH 

ENHANCED  
SERVICE LINES 
UNVEILED

Addressing Diverse  
Healthcare Needs

Meet Our New Providers 

Left Page:   

Aliya Browne, DO, Cardiology

Bottom Left:   

Ruth Barron, MD,  Psychiatry

Bottom Right:   

Regina M. Mostone, DPM, Podiatry
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From its onset in March 2020 to the continued 

management today, the novel coronavirus has changed 

our world. Yet through it all, the MVH team showed their 

steadfast dedication to the island community.

As the Island’s main healthcare resource, MVH was quick 

to step in and assume the role of triage center, caretaker, 

and manager of the virus.

“When COVID hit, we immediately had to shift our 

workflow,” tells Claire Seguin, DNP, “We managed 

entrances in a new way, Personal Protective Equipment 

(PPE) refreshers and training commenced, and the staff 

set up a triage station within 24 hours.”

Working together as a team, the MVH crew of clinicians, 

communications professionals, non-clinical executives, 

and volunteers alike joined forces to do what was needed, 

beyond their role, to be prepared. “People had to work 

differently – outside of their normal roles. We run a pretty 

lean team as it is, but it was – without hesitation – all 

hands on deck,” explains Denise. “I’m always proud of 

this team, but COVID-19 showed, more than ever, how 

resilient the staff really is.”

Despite the unprecedented virus, the one thing that was 

never lost within the hospital walls was focus; focus on 

the mission and services for the Vineyard community. 

The non-elective service offerings like Chemotherapy 

continued, without a single patient missing a treatment. 

Telehealth services were quickly expanded. Babies  

were still delivered. The diagnostics and lab teams didn’t  

slow down.

“We had quite a few seasonal patients come earlier than 

normal and stay longer than usual,” explains Dr. Pieter Pil, 

PhD, surgeon and Chief Medical Officer at MVH. “There 

was no gap in their care – some used our Chemotherapy 

services for the first time, others required Dialysis, and 

some utilized Primary Care. Regardless the need, these 

are services and treatments that can’t be skipped and  

it’s our responsibility to ensure those are met. Pandemic  

or not.”

“The joined efforts of our staff and the community is how 

we’ve been able to suppress this virus on-island. This 

pandemic only enhanced our patient-care relationship 

and set us all up for continued success in the future. While 

the hospital is now fully open, we have an unwavering 

eye on COVID-19 patterns and prevalence. It is with our 

community that we aim to continue to protect and prevent 

future spread while we look forward to the promising 

availability of a vaccine,” declares Denise.

The past year has been one of growth, 
comradery and biggest of all: change. 
Marked by so many great accomplish-
ments, MVH wraps their fiscal year still 
handling a one-of-a-kind event: the 
COVID-19 pandemic.

6 2 0 2 0  A N N U A L  R E P O R T

ALL HANDS-ON 
DECK, OUR TEAMS 
READY FOR BATTLE

Our COVID Response

“�The joined efforts of our staff and the  
community is how we’ve been able  
to suppress this virus on-island.  
This pandemic only enhanced our  
patient-care relationship and set us all  

up for continued success in the future.“

 Denise Schepici, 

 MVH President and CEO



“We have always given to Vineyard non- 
profits and institutions, but our experience at  
Martha’s Vineyard Hospital really turned our 
attention to how important the work they do  
is to our daily lives here,” says Mark Cronin, 
husband to Shelley Edmundson and father  
to island-baby, Willis Cronin. “The question 
for us became, ‘how best to help?’”

In the summer of 2019, Shelley and Mark found out 

they were expecting their first child. As excited as they 

were, they also understood that being in the advanced 

maternal age bracket brought on an additional set 

of challenges. Early in the pregnancy, the two had to 

make frequent trips to Boston for genetic screening that 

included high-resolution ultrasound imaging technology 

not readily available on-island. 

“Going to Boston wasn’t too much trouble,” says Shelley, 

“but when COVID-19 came onto the scene, a new 

layer of complexity was added. The MVH care team 

recommended we stop the travel.”

By this phase in their pregnancy, getting accurate 

prenatal measurements became very important, but it 

was too high risk to continue the back and forth. The 

couple decided to stay on island and rely on the imaging 

equipment at MVH for the remainder of  

their pregnancy.

Mark explains, “We felt for all of the mothers coming 

after us who had to travel to Boston for early screenings 

or had risks like we did. We knew we wanted to give 

back, but we weren’t sure exactly how. So, we asked 

our MVH care team to tell us what updated imaging 

technology would eliminate the need to go to Boston for 

future mothers. We were told the ultrasound model, the 

cost and wrote a check for exactly that amount.”

The donation was used to purchase the Samsung 

Hera W10, an ultrasound device that supports not 

just obstetrics but also gynecology, cardiology, general 

surgery, oncology, pediatrics and various other 

specialties. From routine to complex, it provides 

exceptional image clarity on par with some of the 

most sophisticated hospitals in the country used to 

diagnosis conditions associated with the reproductive 

organs, carotid vessels, peripheral vessels, thyroid, 

abdominal area and soft tissue masses among others. 

This advanced technology allows clinicians to see 

more in less time, ultimately providing more confident 

diagnostic answers.

According to Dr. Daniel Pesch, Chief of Staff, extending 

testing capability for obstetrics patients was 

serendipitously part of the MVH strategic plan. “As  

a result of Mark and Shelley’s generosity, MVH’s new 

ultrasound capability will allow us to perform early 

genetic risk screening on island and will increase our 

capability to perform mid-pregnancy anatomy scans 

with tele-health technology. This significant upgrade 

will keep us on the same platform as Massachusetts 

General Hospital to promote standardization across 

our integrated healthcare system.”

Mark and Shelly welcomed happy and healthy Willis 

Cronin into the world at Martha’s Vineyard Hospital  

in April 2020. 

The new ultrasound machine was available for  

expectant mothers in July of 2020, affording mothers  

just like Shelley the ability to stay on-island to receive  

the care they need. 

Best of all: Mark works in TV, so he likes imaging and 

Shelley is a scientist, so she likes high-tech equipment. 

This ultrasound machine is the perfect marriage of the 

two, and a warm reminder of the gratitude in  

our community.

SERENDIPITY:  
AN ISLAND BABY  
FULFILLS A  
STRATEGIC WISH

N e w  Te c h n o l o g i e s

Hera  
W10
U l t r a s o u n d 
D e v i c e
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In September 2019, MGB formed a system-wide DEI 
Council. Their core responsibility being: The MGB 
Diversity, Equity and Inclusion Council is charged with 
creating, guiding and supporting the implementation 
of the MGB diversity, equity, anti-racism and inclusion 
strategy.1

This strategy is executed by the creation of local DEI 
councils within each of the 22 hospital affiliates – 
including MVH. The MVH local council includes MVH 
staff (of all levels) and community members. Together, 
the team is tasked with identifying the local issues and 
executing the MBG strategic plan in a way that makes the 
most sense for the island community.

To champion the local DEI Council as well as represent 
MVH at the MBG Council level, MVH promoted Thaddeus 
Thompson to Chief Diversity, Equity and Inclusion Officer 
in September 2019. 

Eight months into the council’s duties, and mere days 
before the start of Pride Month (June), the death of 
George Floyd in Minneapolis rocked the nation. It became 
more prevalent than ever that MVH owed it to their local 
community to stand in solidarity with those experiencing 
misrepresentation and/or injustice. 

The MVH team alongside the police chiefs of each 
Vineyard town and community members participated in a 
kneel-in in the hospital’s Healing Garden to honor Floyd. 
Days later, the hospital and community gathered for the 
raising of the Pride Flag. 

“Some of these events, like the flag raising were planned, 
but planned or not – both of these were our non-verbal 
way of saying, ‘We stand with you. Whoever you are. 
Wherever you are,’” explains Thaddeus.

In collaboration with MGB and the MVH team, Thaddeus 
has spent the last year understanding, identifying, and 

educating our community on the variety of topics and 
ensuring that the MVH staff demonstrates cultural 
humility in our service to the diverse population of the 
Vineyard.

Thaddeus shares, “At MVH, everyone deserves the 
same access to healthcare resources regardless of the 
neighborhood where they live or the color of their skin.” 
To that end, MVH remains committed to representing the 
growing diversity of our island community.

“At both the Martha’s Vineyard Hospital level and the Mass General Brigham systematic  
level, we acknowledge and understand having a service offering isn’t enough – it’s making sure 
that offering is accessible regardless of an individual’s age, race, gender, or language,” states 
Thaddeus Thompson, Chief Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion (DEI) Officer at MVH.

OUR COMMITMENT  
TO ACCESS

Diversity, Equity & Inclusion

“We acknowledge and understand  

having a service offering isn’t enough – 

it’s making sure that offering is  

accessible regardless of an individual’s 

age, race, gender, or language,” 

 

Thaddeus Thompson  

Chief Diversity, Equity, and  

Inclusion (DEI)  Officer at MVH 

1 11 0 1 Mass General Brigham, July 2020



“For a very long time, Martha’s Vineyard  
Hospital and Windemere have understood 
that healing goes beyond medication,  
procedures, and other clinical treatments.  
At WNR, it is within our core focus to offer 
healing services in many forms – gardens,  
art, chapels, meditation, and interpersonal 
relationships for some of our most  
vulnerable residents,” explains Marie Zadeh.

Nearly as quick as COVID-19 hit the scene, so did  

the list of most at-risk demographics - one of  

which being the elderly. As the island’s only skilled  

nursing home, Windemere quickly became a focal point 

for the MVH and WNR teams. Keeping the residents 

inside safe at all costs – including enacting  

a no-visitor policy.

“It was tough, but we had to do what was best for the 

residents until we had more answers on what COVID-19 

was,” shares Marie. “Everyone inside the building was 

required to wear masks, and shared spaces such as the 

dining hall were closed.”

But without physical connection or stimulation, the MVH 

and Windemere teams were concerned about overall 

morale. Marie explains, “Human connection is so vital to 

the human experience. Most of these residents get their 

stimulation from seeing friends and family. We began to 

ask ourselves, ‘How do we recreate that same feeling 

when physical touch is prohibited?’”

It didn’t take long for the team to find a course of 

action. From FaceTime calls to a two-way speaker 

communication system, residents were back to seeing 

their loved ones - just in a whole new way.

“Family members and friends came to the windows 

and had conversations just like they used to. Yes, there 

was a pane of glass between them, but the emotional 

relationship was still there. As difficult as it was, we 

knew being overly cautious was the right thing to do,” 

states Marie. 

SAFEGUARDING  
OUR MOST  
VULNERABLE

Windemere Nursing  
& Rehabilitation Center
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“Family members and friends came to the 

windows and had conversations just like 

they used to. Yes, there was a pane of 

glass between them, but the emotional 

relationship was still there.” 

 

Marie Zadeh, RN 

Windemere Administrator



“We wanted to be a good steward to someone 
who has been so good to us and our patients,” 
explains Michael Spiro, MVH Emergency  
Department Nurse Manager.

One of the most critical pieces of emergency care is 

getting a patient access to who and what they need as 

soon as they need it. Through MVH’s partnership with 

Boston MedFlight, that care becomes easier to achieve. 

Covering most of New England, Boston MedFlight brings 

critical care patients to Boston hospitals where they 

receive some of the world’s best healthcare. 

As a partner with Boston Medflight’s since their inception 

thirty-five years ago, the two organizations experienced 

a deep camaraderie when COVID-19 hit. It became a 

serious concern how to get patients safely where they 

needed without risking exposure to the virus. “We, of 

course, clean the helicopter between each flight, but a 

deep clean with special disinfectant systems (the kind you 

need to combat a virus like COVID-19) can be expensive 

and requires additional downtime we just don’t always 

have,” explains Andrew Farkas, COO of Boston MedFlight.

When a generous island donor stepped up to provide 

financial aid, MVH knew just how they could have a 

significant impact – assisting us in the purchase of a 

SteraMist. This ionic hydrogen peroxide surface sterilizing 

unit allows the team to sterilize an entire vehicle in 7-10 

minutes without the need  to remove sensitive medical 

equipment. 

Last year, Boston MedFlight made 4640 trips to Boston 

and other New England regional hospitals. 240 of those 

were trips from MVH. “We’re so excited about this 

addition and feel very lucky to have received this generous 

gift. We look forward to keeping New England patients 

and our flight crew safe for years to come,” shares Farkas.

“This leadership group is focused on helping 
and enabling MVH to meet the healthcare 
needs of Vineyard residents. We gather to 
share information, learn from one another, and 
raise critical resources to ensure we meet that 
goal.” – Edward Ludwig, CEO Council Chair

This newly established council is focused on building an 

enhanced network of ambassadors for MVH to foster 

capital growth that meets the expanding healthcare 

needs of the island. As the hospital approaches its 100th 

anniversary, this group – comprised of community leaders 

and hospital advocates – will be instrumental in guiding 

and advising hospital administration in securing resources 

for generations to come.

Martha’s Vineyard CEO Council Chair, Edward Ludwig, 

serves as Lead Independent Director for the Board of 

Directors of Boston Scientific, the Chair of the Audit 

Committee of CVS Health and is the former Chairman of 

the Board, President and CEO of Becton Dickinson.

In its inaugural meeting on June 25, 2020, the newly 

established Martha’s Vineyard CEO Council met with 

renowned infectious disease expert Rochelle Walensky, 

MD to consider what healthcare looks like in a new 

normal amid COVID-19. As MPH Chief of Infectious 

Diseases at Massachusetts General Hospital, Walensky 

provided valuable perspective for our hospital’s  

leadership team and supporters.

A COMMUNITY  
COLLABORATION 
TAKES FLIGHT

EMERGING LEADERS & AMBASSADORS
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Partners In Patient Care

CEO Council
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FINANCIALS FINANCIALS
Martha’s Vineyard Hospital and Windemere Nursing & Rehabilitation Center  

Balance Sheet  |  Financial Statements as of September 30, 2019		

Martha’s Vineyard Hospital and Windemere Nursing & Rehabilitation Center  

Statement of Operations  |  Operations for 12 months ended September 30, 2019 

	 	

Philanthropy & Martha’s Vineyard Hospital

WAYS TO GIVE

ASSETS	 MVH	 WNR 		

Current Assets:		
Operating Cash	  $19,426,760 	  $128,508 
Net Patient Accounts Receivable	  7,061,442 	  299,104 
Funded Depreciation	  8,558,000 	  - 
Inventories, Prepaid Expenses, Other	  2,202,732 	  84,065 

Total Current Assets	  37,248,934 	  511,677 
		
Funds Limited as To Use:		
Board Designated Endowments	  51,193,506 	  10,473 
Long Term Investments	  13,013,081 	  - 
Deferred Compensation	  3,681,804 	  - 

Total Limited Use Funds	  67,888,391 	  10,473 
		
Net Property, Plant, and Equipment	  55,315,672 	  3,552,517 
Other Assets	  4,928,426 	  - 
		
Total Assets	  165,381,423 	  4,074,667

LIABILITIES AND NET ASSETS	 MVH	 WNR 		

Current Liabilities:
Accounts Payable and Accrued Expenses	  1,443,698 	  185,267 
Accrued Compensation and Benefits	  3,846,198 	  193,669 
Accrued Settlements with Third-Party Payors	  16,285,743 	  97,133 
Amounts Payable Other	  3,012,192 	  1,609,524 

Total Current Liabilities	  24,587,831 	  2,085,593 
		
Other Liabilities:		
Note Payable	  1,300,000 	  - 
Accrual for Long Term Liabilities	  6,195,186 	  - 
Deferred Compensation	  3,681,804 	  - 
Accrued Other	  792,334 	  - 

Total Other Liabilities	  11,969,324 	  -   
		
Net Assets:		
Unrestricted	  115,811,818 	  1,989,074 
Temporarily Donor Restricted	  5,366,228 	
Permanently Donor Restricted	  7,646,222 	  -   

Total Net Assets	  128,824,268 	  1,989,074 
		
Total Liabilities and Net Assets	  $165,381,423 	  $4,074,667 

OPERATIONS	 MVH	 WNR

Operating Revenues:		  		
Net Patient Service Revenue	  $103,028,404 	  $5,516,726 
Deductions for Uncompensated Care and Bad Debt	  (7,492,581)	  (183,034)
Other Operating Revenue	  3,317,388 	  566,878 
Net Assets Released for Operations	  192,855 	  15,801 

Total Operating Revenue	  99,046,066 	  5,916,371 
		
Operating Expenses:		
Salaries and Wages	  42,315,238 	  2,334,522 
Employee Benefits	  9,449,218 	  752,919 
Supplies and Other	  26,851,113 	  913,629 
Contract Labor	  9,931,351 	  3,397,068 
Depreciation	  5,910,604 	  395,610 

Total Operating Expenses	  94,457,524 	  7,793,748 
		
Gain (loss) from Operations	  4,588,542 	  (1,877,377)	
	
Net Fundraising	  2,898,514 	  114,908 
Net Gains on Investments	  2,498,571 	  - 
		
Excess (deficit) of Revenues Over Expenses	  $9,985,627 	  $(1,762,469)

We are grateful to our dedicated donors for ensuring 

that our patient care programs remain strong. Your 

investment today helps fuel our important work as we 

prepare to serve generations to come.  
 

Please contact the Development office at  

(508) 693-4645 to discuss charitable giving  

options that align with your philanthropic goals or 

visit mvhospital.com/giving to make a gift today.



Mr. and Mrs. William H. Webb

Mr. and Mrs. Stephen H. Wise

Mr. and Mrs. Arshad R. Zakaria & The 

Zakaria Family Foundation

Mr. and Mrs. Mark Zeender

$2,500 to $4,999

Anonymous (4)

Patrick Ahearn Architect, LLC

American Endowment Foundation

Ms. Leslie K. Williams and Mr. James 

A. Attwood, Jr.

The Boatner Reily Family Fund

Mr. Christopher P. Cazeault

Nancy Kramer and  

Christopher Celeste

The Chicago Community Trust

Coca-Cola Bottling of New England

Columbus Foundation

Community Foundation of Tampa Bay

Karen and Brian Conway

The Cox Family Fund

Lucille Zanghi and James Dow

Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan D. Durst

Mr. and Mrs. David P. Fialkow

Catherine G. Fitch

Betsy and Andrew Forrester

Glynn Electric

Susan and Malcolm Goodridge

The Greater New Orleans Foundation

Anne and Charles Hajjar

Cris Russell and Ben Heineman

Kristine and Robert Higgins

Hospital Medicine Solutions, LLC

Mr. Andrew W. Hubregsen

Thomas C. Israel

Dr. and Mrs. Michael R. Jaff

Mr. and Mrs. Peter F. Kirn

Beth S. and Seth A. Klarman

Barbara N. Kravitz

Little Wooden Boat Productions

Mr. and Mrs. James G. Logue

Mr. and Mrs. John A. Luke, Jr.

Lurie Family Foundation

Martha’s Vineyard Bank

Martha’s Vineyard Hospital Auxiliary

Martha’s Vineyard Insurance  

Agency, Inc.

McCarron, Murphy & Vukota, LLP

Mr. and Mrs. John J. McElroy III

McGrath & Kane

Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey S. Meyer

Monina von Opel and Edward F. Miller

Sharon A. Miller

Mone Insurance Agency, Inc.

William Mueller Plumbing, Inc.

MV Wine and Spirits

New England Refrigeration & Heating

The New York Community Trust

Eric P. and Evelyn E. Newman 

Foundation

Rhoda Nussbaum and Dr. Sam 

Nussbaum

Our Market Corporation

Parris & Associates, Inc.

Permanent Endowment for Martha’s 

Vineyard – James P. Cahen Fund

Elizabeth and James Pickman

Dr. Karen Casper and Dr. Pieter Pil

Mr. and Mrs. Patrick J. Purcell

Rockland Trust

Robert and Mary-Lee Rogers Fund

Mr. and Mrs. Anthony Schepici

Signet Electronic Systems

Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Smith

Stanley Black & Decker, Inc.

Dr. and Mrs. Louis W. Sullivan

Thompson Consultants, Inc.

Vanguard Charitable

Wilkinson Companies

Agnes N. Williams

Genevieve and Jerry Wyner

Your Market

$1,000 to $2,499

Anonymous (1)

Mrs. Caroline B. Akins

The Antonellis Family

Dr. Erika L. Whitmore and Dr.  

H. Thomas Aretz

The Associated

Alison and Norman Axelrod

BCM Controls Corporation

Harold Bell

Deborah and Robert Bennett

Ms. Marguerite H. Benson

Berkshire Taconic Community 

Foundation

Sandy and David Berler

Mr. and Mrs. Nicholas J. Bologna

Mr. and Mrs. J. Q. Bonanno

Joseph L. Bower

Ms. Emily B. Bramhall

Tess and Kib Bramhall

Susannah and Brian Bristol

Bristol-Myers Squibb Company

Mr. and Mrs. Edwin H. Brooks II

The Brown Family

Polly Brown

Mr. and Mrs. Bruce M. Bullen

Estate of Eleanor H. Burke

Linda and Dan Campbell

Cape Air

Dr. and Mrs. David L. Carr-Locke

The Griffin-Cole Fund

Combined Jewish Philanthropies

The Community Foundation for the 

Greater Capital Region

Mrs. Sally S. Cross

Mr. and Mrs. B. Bruce Cummings

Ms. AnneMarie Iverson and Mr. Robert 

de Rothschild

Mr. and Mrs. Nicolas DiCiaccio

Karen and Paul DiMaura

Donna and James Dixon

Happy and Bob Doran

Louie and Ralph Dweck

Mr. and Mrs. Leroy Eakin

Ms. el Edwards

Judy and Steve Eick

Barbara and Bill Everdell

Ms. Amy Winston and Dr.  

Steven Feder

Feiner Real Estate, Inc.

Mr. Harald B. Findlay

Hunter Foster

Sylvia and Joe Frelinghuysen

Dr. and Mrs. Mark J. Friedman

JoAnn and Jack Fruchtman

Mr. and Mrs. Peter W. Getsinger

Mr. and Mrs. Robert H. Gilman

Ms. Linda A. Fairstein and Mr. Michael 

B. Goldberg

Mr. and Mrs. Edward T. Goodman

$1 Million +

J.M. Huber Corporation

$100,000 to $999,999

Richard A. Hutchinson Charitable 

Remainder Unitrust

Stephen C. Luce Charitable 

Foundation

$50,000 to $99,999

Anonymous (1)

Louise, Sven & Anna Betty  

Carlson Fund

James B. Corcoran Trust

Fidelity Charitable

Gertrude M. Goff

Goldman Sachs Philanthropy Fund

Kathy and Paul Severino

$25,000 to $49,999

Brad and Dorothy Church Trust

Mr. Robert A. Goff

Mimi and Peter Haas Fund

Permanent Endowment for Martha’s 

Vineyard – Mayhew Nevin Fund

Ms. Celeste K. Wetherell-Damon & 

The Rockinghorse Trail Foundation

$10,000 to $24,999

Ms. Mary Stewart Hammond and Mr. 

Arthur Y. Allen

Bank of America Charitable Gift Fund

Bardwell Electronics

Carol and Thomas Bardwell

Deb and Steve Barnes

Estate of Fred A. Bennett

Bessemer National Gift Fund

Columbia

Barbara and Richard Couch & The 

Couch Family Foundation

Mr. and Mrs. Andrew H. Darrell

Mr. and Mrs. Robert M. Doyle

The Families of George and  

Michael Eberstadt

The ELMS Foundation

Farm Neck Golf Club

Jennifer Caldwell and John Fisher & 

The Caldwell Fisher  

Family Foundation

Goldman Sachs Gives

Marcy Gringlas and Joel Greenberg

The Hoch 2009 Charitable Lead Trust

Dr. Jane Martin and Stuart Katz

Mrs. Barbara R. Kimber & The Joy 

Street Foundation

Londa Weisman and Sidney R. Knafel 

& The Knafel Family Foundation

Clare and Richard Lesser & The 

Richard and Clare Lesser Family 

Foundation

Mr. and Mrs. Richard W. Moore, Jr.

Mrs. Jane R. Newman

Renaissance Charitable  

Foundation, Inc.

Mr. and Mrs. Edward C. Rorer & The 

Rorer Foundation

Pamela Zilly and John Schaefer

Schwab Charitable

Slip Seventy Seven

Dr. Leonard Tow & The  

Tow Foundation

Peter and Elizabeth C.  

Tower Foundation

The Walbridge Fund, LTD

Mr. and Mrs. John S. Weinberg

Mr. Hansjoerg Wyss & The  

Wyss Foundation

Mr. and Mrs. Michael A. Zadeh

Natasha and Dirk Ziff

$5,000 to $9,999

Bernier’s Market, Inc.

Mr. and Mrs. Wayne A. Budd

Agnes R. Butler Trust

Mrs. Susan C. Crampton

Emergent BioSolutions, Inc.

Mr. and Mrs. Jesse Fink

Ms. Lee Morgan and Mr. James O. 

Fishbeck

Mr. Ralph C. Franklin

Stewart Gentsch

Anne and Sal Giordano

Carol Brown and Henry H. Goldberg

Beth and Marc Goldberg

Jayne Lipman and Bob Goodman

Mr. William R. MacClarence & The 

Graham Hunter Foundation

Dr. Lisa Grain and Mr. David J. Grain

Debby and Martin Hale

Mr. and Mrs. Stuart D. Halpert

Henry Schein, Inc.

Shelley and Allan Holt

ImpactAssets

Jacobus Family Foundation, Inc.

Mr. and Mrs. Joshua J. Weeks & The 

Howard Johnson Foundation

Mrs. Carol B. Kenney

Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Kiersted

Mr. and Mrs. Robert E. Landreth

Mr. and Mrs. Jeremy W. Lloyd & The B. 

and J. Lloyd Family Charitable Trust

Dr. Carol L. and The Hon. Eugene A. 

Ludwig & The Ludwig  

Family Foundation

Martha’s Vineyard Vision Fellowship

National Philanthropic Trust

Cynthia and Edward Olivier

Erik and Dorrit Pfau Charitable Trust

Jill and Alan Rappaport

Maureen White and Steven Rattner

Ms. June I. Richardson

Migsie and Gar Richlin Foundation

Diane and John Riley

E. Burke Ross, Jr.

Lady Jill and Sir Paul Ruddock & The 

Ruddock Foundaiton for the Arts

Patricia D. and Robert A. Snyder

Mr. and Mrs. James R. Swartz & The 

Swartz Foundation

Susan and Robert Bishop &The 

Swordspoint Foundation

Andrew Vagelos

Estate of Janice P. Van Riper

Vineyard Golf Club Foundation

Vineyard Propane

Mr. Lance Wachenheim

CONTRIBUTIONS TO MARTHA’S VINEYARD HOSPITAL  
AND WINDEMERE NURSING & REHABILITATION CENTER
The following list of donors contributed during the calendar year  

Januar y 1 – December 31,  2019.
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Constance Messmer and  

Stephen Bernier

Mrs. Louise H. Bessire

Dr. and Mrs. Robert S. Blacklow

Mr. and Mrs. Timothy M. Bowe

Ms. Joan C. Bowman

Catherine Brennan

Mr. Robert K. Brown

Shelley W. and Wesley R. Brown

Bill Brown

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Brudnick

Ms. Mary Beth Grady and Ms.  

Allison Burger

Mr. and Mrs. Timothy J. Burke

Mrs. Gloria Burkin

Mr. and Mrs. Calvin L. Butts, Jr.

Dr. and Mrs. Edward F. Caldwell

Hope B. Woodhouse and Richard  

J. Canty

Mr. and Mrs. Geoffrey S. Caraboolad

Debbie and Jim Carter

Mrs. Jirina Cenkl

Chapman, Cole & Gleason  

Funeral Home

Louise and Marston Clough

Dr. and Mrs. Steven I. Cohen

Joan and Bill Connolly

Jenny Young and Donald Corner

Mike Cosgrave

Mr. and Mrs. R. J. Coslov

Ms. Shelley Edmundson and Mr. Mark 

J. Cronin

Marge Luening and Jeff Dando

The D’Angelo Family

Dr. and Mrs. Everett L. Dargan

Faye and Bob Davidson

Neila and Chris Decker

Carolyn Cohen and Alan Dershowitz

Harriet and Bob Dewey

Dr. and Mrs. Jules L. Dienstag

Denise L. Dooling

Andrea and Michael Dubroff

Duke Energy Foundation

Bonica B. and Hubert P. Earle, Jr.

Edgartown Golf Club

Edgartown Meat and Fish

Belinda Eichler

Ms. Alan S. Emmet

Mr. and Mrs. Robert S. Epstein

Mr. and Mrs. Richard M. Ezequelle

Mr. and Mrs. James Fanelli

Betty and Rod Farrow

H. Thomas Fisher

Mr. John G. Fitzgerald

Mr. and Mrs. Morris Flam

Julia and David Fleischner

John O. Flender

Mr. and Mrs. Martin S. Fox

Ms. Andrea S. Mintz and Mr. Robert 

C. Fox

Emily Braun and Andrew Frackman

Dede and Woody Frank

Ann F. Freedberg

Ms. Bricque Garber

Mr. and Mrs. Brendan Gettings

Mr. and Mrs. Peter L. Getz

Tana and Jim Gibson

Mr. and Mrs. Anthony Giordano

Anne and John Grandin

Dr. and Mrs. Clifton A. Grayer, Jr.

Dr. and Mrs. David Halsey

Hayes Design Studios

Bryan J. Hancsin and David V.  

Hedley III

Barbara and Larry Hohlt

Nancy A. Huntington

Integrated Health Care

Jay’s Septic

Ms. Carolyn J. Blackwood and Mr. 

Bradley R. Jensen

Jewish Community Foundation of 

Metrowest New Jersey

JK Design

Johnny Copper, Inc.

Drs. Kathryn and Dennis Karsh

Stephanie S. and Charles B. Kernick

Mrs. Eleanor H. Ketcham

Pedie and Bob Killebrew

Karen Weitz and James Kopf

Mrs. Barbara Krakow

Dr. Anton O. Kris

Rona and David Kuchta

Ms. Kimberlee A. Labonte

Dr. Peter Lang

Wendy Weldon and James Langlois

Ms. Maryanne Lavan

Ms. Madalyn P. Mattoon and Mr.  

Carl Lawrence

Mr. and Mrs. Peter O. Lawson-

Johnston II

Mr. and Mrs. Peter O. Lawson-

Johnston, Sr.

Lee’s Landscape

Linda Pennington and Michael Lehr

Mrs. Constance C. Leslie

Ms. Maryanne Levan

Ms. Carol Klein and Mr. Bruce L. Levett

Susan and Marc Levine

Anne H. Lewis

Stephen J. Lippard

Dr. Mortimer Litt

Margaret Logue

Sarah and John Lolley

Ann and Mike Long

Dr. and Mrs. Amar Luzic

Veronica and William Lytle

Kevin N. Mabie, M.D.

Carol and Bill Maloney

Martha’s Vineyard Endodontics

Louise and Graham Marx

Virginia V. Mattern

Alex and Josh McCall

Lynn Mercer

Shelley and Paul Miller

Mink Meadows Golf Club

Mr. and Mrs. Paul E. Mitchell, Jr.

Ms. Leslie A. Gray and Mr. Hunter  

N. Moorman

Mr. and Mrs. Christopher S. Morse

Pamela D. McKoin and Dr. Laurence 

C. Morse

Virginia L. Mortara

Robin Bray and David Nash

Ms. Elizabeth Neuhoff

Mrs. Sally A. Nicholas
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Mr. and Mrs. Robert C. Graham, Jr.

Patricia Griesdorn

Kay M. and William E. Griffin

Mrs. Elizabeth M. Guittar

Lee Guittar

Marian Halperin

Mr. and Mrs. William R. Hambrecht

Bill Harris & The William H.  

Harris Foundation

Ms. Donna Jancsy and Mr.  

Robert Hartley

Margaret and Thomas Healey & The 

Healey Family Foundation

Michele and David Hedley

Minnie and Brent Henry

Mrs. Nancy Hershey

Carol and Roch Hillenbrand

Ms. Deborah Landreth and Ms. Simon 

B. Hominick

Miss Isabel B. Hooker

Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. Horvitz

Ms. Katherine A. Read and Mr.  

John Houston

Ms. Karen K. Hudson

Wanda McClain and Tony James

Jewish Federation of Cleveland

Mr. and Mrs. Alvin Johnson

Ms. Sarah Catchpole and Mr. Ward 

S. Just

Kathy and Jerry Kauff

Raymond Kellman

Kelly Family Charitable Fund

BeeBee Horowitz and Stuart  

Kendall, M.D.

Mrs. Gail Kittenplan

Ralph L. Knapp

Deborah Lodge and Bob Krieger

Tammy Coselli and Michael R. Kutsch

Martha and Stuart Land

Mr. and Mrs. Brendan G. Langley

Kathy and Bob Laskowski

Sally G. Leahy

Ms. Barbara F. Lee

April and Michael Levandowski

Katrina Delgadillo and Marc Lima

Lookout Tavern

Diane and Walt Looney

Deborah and Joe Loughrey

Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Lowell, Jr.

John E. MacKenty

Malachy Meade, Inc.

Judith Boykin-McCarthy and  

John McCarthy

Mr. and Mrs. Michael B. McCaskey

Cathy and Scot McCulloch

Dr. Laura Roebuck and Dr. William 

Meehan

Melick & Porter, LLP

Melrod Family Charitable  

Foundation, Inc.

Mr. John H. Mettler

Elaine and Howard M. Miller

Christina G. Miller and Stephen  

W. Miller, M.D.

Nancy and Herb Milstein

Mr. and Mrs. Robert G. Minicus, Jr.

Morgan Stanley Global Impact 

Funding Trust

Dr. and Mrs. Alan M. Muney

Mr. Mathew Muratore

Mr. and Mrs. C. Donald Murphy

Ms. Nancy Nachbar

Mr. and Mrs. Sherif A. Nada

Mrs. Marianna M. O’Brien

Ms. Juliette E. Fay and Mr.  

William O’Brien

Gerry and Chris Ordway

The Overbrook Family Advised Fund

Mr. and Mrs. Francis J. Partel, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Peter Pedro

Permanent Endowment for Martha’s 

Vineyard – Katharine Harding 

Deeble Memorial Fund

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas B. Phiebig

Lia and William Poorvu

Marcella and Glenn Provost

Mr. and Mrs. John R. Purcell

Sharon Smith Purdy

Claudia Morgan and John Raisian

Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Ranalli

DiAnn and Earle Ray

Laurie Walker and Don Reese

Clara and Walter Ricciardi

Mr. and Mrs. William E. Rice, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Grosvenor H. Richardson

Ms. Suzanne Robbins

Sharon and David Robinson

Mr. and Mrs. William J. Roman

Ms. Andrea C. Ross

Ms. Dana T. Ross

Ms. Lisa Berkower and Mr.  

Mitchell Rubin

Mr. and Mrs. Douglas L. Sacks

Bette and Richard Saltzman

Ms. Shelley L. Scheuer

Caroline Kennedy and Edwin 

Schlossberg

Ms. Robin Schoener

Pamela and Christopher Scott

Carol and Ron Shilakes

Polly and Brad Simpkins

Mr. and Mrs. V. Clark Sole, Jr.

Edward B. Southworth III

Mr. and Mrs. Daniel W. Stanton

Deborah Zetterberg and  

Stanley Startzell

Mr. and Mrs. Robert M. Stevenson, Jr.

Nancy K. Strauss

Gerri and Kenneth Sweder

Ms. Rachel E. Vanderhoop and Mr. 

Timothy D. Sweet

Detta and Joe Tate

Claudia Weill and Walter Teller

Mr. Richard H. Theg, Jr.

Melvin D. Thornhill

Trinity Episcopal Church

Mr. and Mrs. Alexander Van Dijk

Mr. and Mrs. Alexander W. Vietor

Mr. Edward M. Vietor

Vineyard Gazette

Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth L. Wallach 

& The Susan S. and Kenneth L. 

Wallach Foundaiton

Mr. and Mrs. Robert A. Wason IV

White Brothers-Lynch Corporation

YourCause, LLC

Patricia Bacon and Jeffrey Zack, M.D.

$500 to $999

Anonymous (4)

Dr. and Mrs. S. James Adelstein

Rachel and Jonathan Albert

Ms. Mary E. Alley

Kay Matschullat and Allan Arffa

Evelyn and David Auerbach

Elaine Phoutrides and Dana Bangs

Bartlett Tree Experts

Cheryl and Max Batzer

Paul F. Doherty and David A. Behnke

Behnke Doherty & Associates, LLC



Miryam Gerson and Henry  

Nieder, M.D.

Ms. Wendy Nierenberg

Deb and John Nugent

The Orange Peel Bakery

Permanent Endowment for Martha’s 

Vineyard – Ruth J. Bogan - Ruth 

Redding Memorial Fund

Ellen and Daniel Pesch, M.D.

Mrs. Beatrice Phear

Mary Lou and Anthony Piland

Ms. Deborah Byers and Mr. Francis 

M. Pitts

Lucy Axtell and John Porter

Ellen and Richard Price

Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey L. Randall

Dr. David J. Roberts

Jan and Michael Romanowsky

Ms. Barbara Rush

Mr. and Mrs. George Russell

Kay and Stan Schlozman

June and Irving Schoppe

Cheryl and Bart Schwartz

Barbara and Andrew Senchak

Ms. Mary Shanahan

Jackie and Henry Shaub

Betsy and Richard Sheerr

Mr. and Mrs. Richard A. Shweder

Lee and Allen Sinai

Ms. Emily L. Smith

Betsey and Rick Solberg

Warren Spector

Vivian and Lionel Spiro

Richard E. Steves

Lisa and John Stout

Kathy and Bruce Stuart

Sullivan & Associates Architects

Swift-Stockman Family

Mrs. Eleanor C. Thayer

Janet and Samme Thompson

Tilton Tents & Party Rentals

The Trees Family

Patty and Skip Vanderwarker

Vineyard Trust

Vineyard Vines

Alam Virk, M.D.

Vulcan Materials Company 

Foundation

Mr. and Mrs. Samuel D. Warriner II

Dr. and Mrs. Andrew L. Warshaw

Mr. and Mrs. Colin B. Weir

Georgia and Harry Weiss

Ms. Laurel Redington and Mr. Ray 

Whitaker

Eric C. Whitman

Deborah Forest Hart and  

Andrew J. Wiener

Kristin and Andrew Wild

Mr. and Mrs. Charles H. Winter

Mr. Edwin N. Woods, Jr.

$100 to $499

Anonymous (7)

Nancy-Alyce and Brian Abbott

Ms. Ana Maria Abendschein

Patricia and Peter Accinno

Mr. and Mrs. David L. Addazio

Mercedes F. Agard

Airport Fitness & Tennis

Alley’s General Store

Mr. Andrew Aloisi

AmazonSmile Foundation

Ms. Alexis J. Anderson

Mr. and Mrs. John R. Anderson, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Stepehen C. Anderson

Dr. Sofia H. Anthony

Mr. Lawrence Apfelbaum

Aquamarine Dock Builders

Mr. and Mrs. David T. Araujo, Jr.

Michael Araujo’s Car Detailing

Ms. Leslie Armstrong

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. Ashe

Dr. and Mrs. Steven W. Atwood

Mrs. Jean N. August

Maria and Jesse Aweida

Wiet and John Bacheller

Miki Badnek

Ms. Emily H. Bailey

Renee and Bruce Balter

Baltimore Community Foundation

Mr. and Mrs. John S. Banks

Patricia and William Banks

Linda and Don Barger

Ms. Janet B. Barker

The Barn Bowl & Bistro

Sarah Jane Hughes and A.  

James Barnes

Anne Barry

Mrs. Eleanor R. Bates

Mrs. Elizabeth B. Bayer

Mr. and Mrs. Leslie Baynes

The Beach House

John Bean

Ruth Faden and Tom Beauchamp

Mr. Richard P. Behr

Ms. Jennifer Sloan and Mr. James  

A. Belushi

Debbie and Agustus BenDavid

Mr. Edward S. BenDavid, Sr.

Mrs. Marcelle C. BenDavid

Mr. and Mrs. Rene BenDavid

Francie and Jack Bergquist

Trudy and Chuck Berman

Mr. and Mrs. Geoffrey C. Berresford

Jean C. Berry

Mr. and Mrs. David Best

Eleanor and Harvey Beth

The Bicknell Family

Jennifer Binford and Family

Mr. and Mrs. Norman Birnbach

Mr. and Mrs. John F. Bitzer, Jr.

Thomas J. Black

The Black Dog

The Black Dog Tall Ships

Ms. Karen Blaine

Jodi and Hadden Blair

Mr. Rene Blanc

Bobby B’s

The Boneyard

Mr. Vence L. Bonham, Jr.

Anne E. Bonnet

Ms. Leigh B. Braude and Mr.  

Marek Borowski

Ms. Sally I. Bowie

Mr. Robert L. Brabyn

Linda and Gary Brenner

Mr. and Mrs. Phillip L. Brillante

Dr. and Mrs. Edward J. Britt

Mr. John O. Brooks

Mr. and Mrs. Malcolm Brown

Robert M. Brown

Mr. and Mrs. Henry I. Bryant

Buckley’s Gourmet Catering

Building Block Realty Trust

Ms. Pamela D. Bundy

Dr. Stanley J. Burba

Mrs. Ann Burger

Michael Burke Foundation

Gail and Walter Burke

Ms. Betsy Burmeister

Mr. and Mrs. Robert L. Burnham

Ms. Suzanne L. Fenn and Mr.  

John L. Burrows

Dr. and Mrs. James D. Butterick

Nancy and Dan Cabot

Mr. and Mrs. Richard J. Callahan

Mr. and Mrs. Ronald B. Campbell, Jr.

Francie Camper

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph P. Capobianco

Mr. Victor A. Capoccia

Paula and David Caron & Family

Charlie Carpenter

Louise Elving and Stephen Carr

Ms. Prudy Carter-Donovan

Dr. Gloria Cater and Dr. Willie J. Cater

Mrs. Emilie D. Cavanagh

Mr. Joseph T. Cazeault

CB Stark Jewelers

Carmine Cerone

Mr. and Mrs. Steven A. Certilman

Dorothy F. Chaffee

Mr. Whitney P. Chase

Dr. Richard M. Chasin

Mr. and Mrs. David I. Chemerow

Chilmark Chocolates

Mr. Thiago Cinelli

Chilmark Coffee Company

Chilmark Pottery

Chilmark Tavern

Mr. and Mrs. David G. Christensen

Shelley Moore Christiansen

Claudia

Reverend and Mrs. William C. Cline

Dr. Roy J. Cobb

Morgan and Joe Coffey

Lynn and Robert Coffman

Ms. Elisa Cohen
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Ms. Leatrice K. Wolf and Dr.  

Jordan J. Cohen

Mrs. Katharine A. Colon

Dr. and Mrs. James P. Comer

Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Conlon

Conroy Apothecary

Bonnie Conway

Robert H. Conway

Edmond G. Coogan Law Office, PC

Judith H. Cook

Mr. John F. Cooney

Copperworks of Martha’s Vineyard

Patricia Correia

Cottage City Home Appliance

E.C. Cottle, Inc.

Mr. and Mrs. Harry C. Crawford

Mr. Francis P. Creney

Janet Crovatto

Mr. and Mrs. David D. Cryer

Judy Cunniffe

Mr. Kevin Cunniffe

Ms. Colleen Cunningham

Rosemary Cunningham

Terry and Les Cutler

Ms. Anna Marie D’Addarie

Sally and Russell Dagnall

Sheryl and Ron Dagostino

Ms. Ellen J. Small and Mr.  

James M. Dale

Dr. and Mrs. Hugo P. D’Ambrosio, Jr.

Judy and Ron Davenport

Gail and Jerome Davidson

Mr. and Mrs. Arne J. de Keijzer

Caryl and James Dearing

Dell Technologies

Mary Lou and Jeff DeLong

Mr. and Mrs. Edward J. Dempsey

Dr. Kevin C. Dennehy

Aaron Levan Dettra Memorial Fund

Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Diamond

Karen Dias, MD

Mrs. Ineke M. Dikland

Jill and Jimmy Dimitri

Mr. Keith A. Dodge

Marjorie A. Dolan

Ms. Debra Dolliver

Dr. Aletheia S. Donahue

Beth Donnelly, M.D. and  

Brian Donnelly

Mr. and Mrs. Stephen P. Donovan, Jr.

Ms. Barbara S. Torrest and Mr.  

Peter Dormont

Susan and Donald Douglas

Doyle Construction, Inc.

Mrs. Diana M. Dozier

Ms. Marquetta Drakes

Betsy and Craig Dripps

Mr. and Mrs. Richard J. Dubow

Mr. and Mrs. Lee Dunham

Toni Durkee

Barbara and David Dutton

Sharon and Gary Eckhardt

B. Edelin Events Planning, Inc.

Jenny and Garth Edwards

Dr. and Mrs. Robert M. Eisendrath

Electronic Security Systems, LLC

Ms. Cia K. Elkin

Elkind Family Foundation

Mr. and Mrs. G. Corson Ellis

Marion and Mark Ellis

Teddie Ellis

The Ensign-Bickford Foundation, Inc.

Deborah and John Evangelakos

Gene and Peter Evans

Mr. and Mrs. Ron Evans

Ms. Connie S. Fishman and Mr. Jeffrey 

A. Fagan

Mrs. Edith J. Falcone

Ms. Sheila M. Fane

Mr. Robert S. Faulkner

Morton L. Fearey Family

Arthur Feder

Felix Neck Wildlife Sanctuary

Marcia and Richard Fenn

Merrily and Frank Fenner

Joan B. Firman

Mr. Jeffrey Fisher

Jeffrey Y. Flynn

Mrs. Ruth E. Foland

Carol and Frank Forgione

Carol and Fred Fowler, M.D.

Ms. Abby Frantz

Ms. Sharon O’Connor and Mr.  

John A. Frascotti

Richard M. Freeland

The Fresher Family

Dr. Katherine Friedman and Mr. 

Michael Friedman

Donna Lee and Richard Frisch

Mr. and Mrs. Samuel H. Fuller

Mr. and Mrs. Douglas D. Furbush III

Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Furtaw

Mr. and Mrs. Paul R. Gardner

Ms. Deborah E. Berkowitz and Mr. 

Geoffrey D. Garin

Robyn and Dale Garth

Sharon and Irving Gates

Mr. Peter T. Gelfman

Beth Gelfond

Mr. and Mrs. Edwin B. Gentle, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Stephen E. Gentle

Cathy Hoffman and David Gersch

Tracy C. Gibbons

Mr. and Mrs. Robert J. Gilchrist

Dr. and Mrs. Brian A. Giles

Cathi and Pete Gilmore

Ginny Bee Honey Farms

Gita and Peter Givertzman

The Glasshouse

Dr. Ellen M. McMahon and Mr.  

Arik Goff

Judy and Bruce Golden

Laurie Douglas and Eugene Goldfield

Good Dog Goods

Mrs. Maureen A. Gordon

Linda Gorham

Got Wood

Dr. Michele J. Gottlieb and Dr.  

Robert Gottlieb

The Granary Gallery

Dr. and Mrs. Donald J. Grande
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Dr. Lynn McKinley-Grant and Dr. 

David Grant

Mr. Richard W. Kelso and Mr. 

Lawrence Grant

Christie Coon and Allen Green

Carmin C. Reiss and Eric D. Green

Ms. Kathleen Lingren and Ms. Helen 

M. Green

The Green Room

Beverly and Arnold C. Greenberg

Jennie Greene

Mr. and Mrs. Reginald Greene

Dorothy Gregory

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Grillo

Mr. and Mrs. William J. Grinker

Mr. and Mrs. Christopher H. Gross

Neil Gross

Dr. Timothy E. Guiney

Ellen and Robert Gurnitz

Ms. Rebecca L. Haag

C. E. Hager

Susan Schaefer and Christian Halby

Deborah and Philip Hale

Ms. Jane C. Haley

Gretchen Anderson and Benjamin 

Lambert Hall, Jr. & Family

Dr. Thomas J. Hallahan

April L. and Albert H. Hamel

V. Jaime Hamlin & Sons Catering

Ms. Suzanne St. Onge Hammond

Daniel T. Hanavan

Vicky and Armen Hanjian

Sally and Stephen Harr

Mr. George M. Harris, Jr.

Marge and Jamie Harris

Linda J. Harris

Mr. and Mrs. Richard L. Hartman

Ms. Constance Hastings

Martha Winston and John Hastings

Kathleen and George Haubner

Jerry Hawke

Virginia and Russell Hawkins

Dodie and Dan Headington

Phyllis and Peter Heerwagen

Janet and Peter Hefler

Ms. Myra J. Green and Mr.  

Jeffrey L. Heidt

Bonita Heil

Lynda and Dr. Richard Heller

Ms. Brigid T. Brennan and Mr. Michael 

C. Henry

Mr. and Mrs. Mark C. Hess

Edward Higham

Mr. and Mrs. Donald F. Hill

Ms. Eleanor R. Hinds

Wei Wang and Eric Hintsa

Mr. and Mrs. John M. Hobby

Mr. and Mrs. Tom Hodges

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Hohenthal

Aurora and Brad Holley

Mrs. Lucile J. Holliday

Marilyn and Warren Hollinshead

Mr. and Mrs. Carl T. Holst-Knudsen

The Homemakers Club of Oak Bluffs

Ms. Meredith Hostetter

Mr. and Mrs. Edgar H. Howells, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Richard R. Huffam III

Lee and Jamie Hunsaker

Norma Holmes and Walter  

Hunziker, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Roger J. Hurwitz

Hy-Line Cruises

Integrated Health Care

Island Alpaca Company of MV

Island Angels Heavenly Scents

Island Cove Adventures

Island Spirit Kayak

J. McLaughlin

Jardin Mahoney, Inc.

Mr. John R. Jacobs

Mr. Travis B. Jacobs

Karen and Bob Jaffe

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Jameison

Michelle Jasney

Ms. Basia Jaworski

Judie Jaycox

Mrs. Elizabeth Joakim

Dr. Deborah Wells and Dr.  

Theodore Jochsberger

Mr. and Mrs. Richard A. Joel, Sr.

Pauline and Lowell Johnson

Mr. and Mrs. Frederick H. Jones

Linda and Gerald Jones

Mr. Jerome Jones

Mrs. Elizabeth Kaden

Mr. and Mrs. Stephen D. Kahn

Joan and Eugene Kalkin

Mr. Avinash Kambadakone-Ramesh

Clare and David Kane

Joy and Douglas Kant

Renee and Dan Kaplan

Mr. Richard C. Karney

Karpet Kare, Inc.

Katydid, Inc.

Mrs. Linda Katz

Richard Katz

Ms. Susan B. Katzenberg

Karen and Bill Kaufmann

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Kelly

Catherine Wheeler, M.D. and Andrew 

Kemper, M.D. 

Mr. and Mrs. Christopher B. Kende

Mrs. Lillian Kennedy

Ms. Tina Kusha and Mr. Mark Killian

Ann and Mark Kington

Ms. Doreen Kinsman

Ms. Kimberly Kirk

Kitchen Porch Catering

Mr. and Mrs. John E. Klein

Mr. Marvin Klein

Mr. and Mrs. Michael F. Klein

Mr. David C. Kloss

Mrs. Katherine E. Kloss

Ann and Fritz Knight

Suellen and Tom Knight

Ms. Carly Simon and Dr.  

Richard H. Koehler

Dr. Lukas Kolm

Mr. Joseph E. Krautkramer

Mr. and Mrs. Neil Kuttner

Mr. John LaBell

David B. Geiger and John R.  

Lamb, M.D.

David Lambert

Mr. Delos W. Lander, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Scott A. Landry

Mr. James M. Langan

Ms. Nancy Langman

Ellen Connolly Langreth

Estate of Priscilla G. Lansey

Mr. and Mrs. Mark C. Lapman

Jane and Tod Laudonia

Laughing Bear

Barbara and Rich Leckerling

The Marvin and Annette Lee 

Foundation, Inc.

Jan and Bill Lehmberg

Barbara and Kenneth Leish

Mrs. Ann Leonard

Linda and Paul Levy

Gus Lewis

Mr. and Mrs. Fielding Lewis

Ms. Sonya Lima

Mrs. Karen K. Lipsky

Ms. Virginia R. Litle

Lisa B. Epstein and Ivory Littlefield

Magy Littlejohn

Richard K. Lochridge

Ms. Katherine Logue

Dale and Frank Loy

Mark Lucier

Ambassador and Mrs. William  

H. Luers

Ms. Patricia M. Lyman

Mr. and Mrs. Gerald T. Lynch

Margaret G. MacCowatt

Anne and Tom MacCowatt

Ms. Beverly M. Wright and Mr. Robert 

B. MacDiarmid

Mr. and Mrs. Roderick L. MacDonald

Douglas MacMaster

Elyse Madeiras

Eileen and Timothy Maley

Ms. Alison Mandelker-Burnett

Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Mansfield

Mansion House Inn and Spa

Skipper Manter

Evie Miller and Bill Marane

Ms. Darlene A. Marashlian

Fay and Robert Marchman

Frank M. Markwica

Emily Rose and James Marrow

Ms. E. R. Marshall

Martha’s Vineyard  

Agricultural Society

The Martha’s Vineyard Film Festival

Martha’s Vineyard Framing

Martha’s Vineyard Museum

Martha’s Vineyard Playhouse

Martha’s Vineyard Sharks

Ms. Linda C. McKoy and Mr. Samuel 

M. Maruca

Caroline and Bob Maruska

Robin Bierstedt and Peter Mayer

Mrs. Marilyn G. Maynard

Ms. Jade Mazza

Phyllis and T. Robert McCarron

Ms. Joan E. Rice and Mr. Daniel 

McCarthy and Family

Mrs. Jean C. McCarthy

Mr. and Mrs. Hugh P. McCormick

Mr. and Mrs. Matthew McCulloch

Ms. Janet R. McFadden

Sandy and Tom McGee

Charisse Lillie and Thomas McGill, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Mark J. McGreenery

Patricia K. McLeod

Mr. and Mrs. Ronald H. Mechur

Mr. and Mrs. William J. Meegan

Betsy and Paul Mendelson

Joseph Mendolia

Irene Hallie Mentzel

Mr. and Mrs. Constantine Merjos

Dr. and Mrs. Irwin R. Merkatz

Ms. Joan Z. Lonergan and Mr.  

John Merrow

Claudia Metell

Ms. Charlotte L. Meyer

Martha Eddy and Blake Middleton

Middletown Nursery

Stefan Miljanic

Mary B. Miller

Miss Mary Boutique Spa

Mrs. Susan S. Mitchell

Professor and Mrs. Robert H. Mnookin

Mr. Heinrich Montag

Paddy Moore

Mr. and Mrs. Ronald Moore

Ms. Sheppie S. Moore

Ms. Elizabeth Moriarty

Morning Glory Farm

Mrs. Angela H. Morris

Ms. Ingrid Bassett and Mr.  

Robert T. Morris

Dora and Av Morrow

Ms. Muriel T. Morton

Michael B. Moskow

Jo Ann and James Mosley

Judy and Carl Mueller

Dr. Susan I. Wendel and Dr.  

Peter Mueller

Ms. Kathryn Shands and Mr.  

Joseph Mulinare

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. Mullin

Mr. John Murray

Ms. Jamie E. Murtaugh

Ms. Holly Nadler

Dr. and Mrs. Francis E. Nasser, Jr.

Susan and Stuart Nathan

Jean Needy and Dr. Carl Needy

Mr. F. A. Nelson III

Tracey and Andrew Neuberger

Mr. Alexander A. Neuhoff

Atheline Wilbur Nixon

Barbara Norfleet

Mr. Alexander A. Notopoulos, Jr.

Jack O’Callaghan

Offshore Ale Company

Mr. Rick O’Gorman

Ms. Michelle O’Grady

Mr. and Mrs. Stephen M. O’Hara

Mr. and Mrs. Paul R. O’Leary

Mr. and Mrs. David Oliveira

Beth and Bob Ollwerther

Mr. and Mrs. Edward J. Opiola

Ms. Colleen Osten

Mr. and Mrs. Ronald J. Ostrow

Barbara and Frank Pados

Mary W. Page



Mr. and Mrs. James Pagliuso

Annie and Andy Palmer

Mr. and Mrs. J. B. Riggs Parker

Ms. Michelle Parker

Ms. Annie Parsons

Peaked Hill Studio

Ms. Susan Peltier

Mr. and Mrs. Dallas Pennington

Ms. Rhonda T. Brown and Mr. Ysidore 

R. Perez, Jr.

Dr. and Mrs. John H. Perkins

Permanent Endowment for Martha’s 

Vineyard – General  

Discretionary Fund

Mr. and Mrs. Eric L. Peters

Mrs. Landon Peters

Pfizer Foundation Matching  

Gifts Program

Susan Phelps

Pie Chicks

Sandy and Paul Pimentel

Polly Hill Arboretum

Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Porterfield

Dr. and Mrs. Robert M. Post

Mr. and Mrs. John J. Powers

Ms. Lateefah A. Pree

Princeton Area Community 

Foundation, Inc.

Cynthia Provost

Mr. Nicholas W. Puner

Sir Cedric Purcell

Mr. and Ms. Alexander H. Pyle

Mr. Warren H. Pyle

Karen and Steven Rabin

Rainy Day

Karen and Bill Rankin

Mrs. Susan S. Rappaport

Mr. and Mrs. Stephen E. Rathmell

Mrs. Frances G. Read

Diane and Brian Reed

Eulalie M. Regan

Diana and Richard Reische

Ms. Irene Resendes

Resort Man

Barbara Reynolds Photography

Mr. and Mrs. James F. Reynolds

Helen and Leroy Rieselbach

Mr. George Rivera

Mrs. Anne B. Robb

Rockfish

Patricia and John Rodgers

Mr. George Rogers, Sr.

Ms. Sheryl L. Roth Rogers and Mr. 

George J. Rogers, Jr.

Mary Ann and Randy Rompola

Elizabeth Rose

Kathy and Steve Rose

Mr. Robert Rosenbaum

Mr. Michael Rouse

Mr. and Mrs. Marc Rowland

Mr. Robert G. Roy

Dr. Deidre A. Ling and Mr. Edward  

H. Russell

Thomas V. Ruta

Mr. and Mrs. David S. Salkever

Mr. and Mrs. Craig Samson

Sandpiper Realty, Inc.

Dr. George A. Santos, Jr.

Dr. Deborah A. Hall and Dr.  

Robert C. Sarno

Mr. and Mrs. John E. Savage

Pamela Willis Savarese

Thalia and John Scanlan

Barbara K. Scherlis

Ruth and James Scheuer

Mr. Silvestro S. Schiavone

Mrs. Cynthia L. Schilling

John P. Schley

Mrs. Martha M. Schmidt

Audie and John Schneider

Marylee and Joseph Schroeder

Mrs. Allyne Schwartz

Joyce and Stephen Schultz

Pamela and James Schwartz

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Schwier

Teresa Scilipote

Mr. and Mrs. Hal S. Scott

Mr. Melvin Scott

Lee and Peter Scott

The Seafood Shanty

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Seguin

Dr. and Mrs. Edward B. Self, Jr.

Linda and Bob Senior

Ms. Margaret E. Serpa

Mr. and Mrs. Charles W. Shabica

Ms. Marcia D. Lloyd and Dr.  

Daniel C. Shannon

Mr. and Mrs. Robert W. Sheehan

Mr. and Mrs. Peter G. Shemeth

Shine Bright MV Painting

Shirley’s Hardware

Joan and Rich Shumway

Kyl and Alan Silverstone

Dr. Scott Simmons

Simply Colorful Machine  

Quilting Services

Mr. and Mrs. David A. Sirignano

Mr. Richard Skidmore

Dr. Elizabeth A. Slaughter

Mrs. Christine M. Smith

Mrs. Linda M. Smith

Dr. Ellyn Stecker and Mr.  

Peter D. Smith

Trina H. Smith

Mr. and Mrs. Peter G. Snajczuk II

Dr. and Mrs. James M. Snider

Jose Barbosa Sobrinho

Soikkeli & Company, Inc.

Sole

Kathy and Joe Sollitto

Ms. Theresa Sonenshine

Sally Kelly and Anne Speakman

Marcia and David Speck

Sharon Siegel and Arnold Spevack

Mr. and Mrs. Richard R. Spillman

Mr. Michael Spiro

Ms. Ruth C. Spohn

Square Rigger Restaurant

Mr. and Mrs. Matthew P. Stackpole

The Hon. and Mrs. Norman H. Stahl

Dr. Julia C. Stunkel and Dr.  

Glenn J. Stalgren

Barbara Costa and Eric Stange

Mr. and Mrs. Michael R. Steed

Mr. and Mrs. Tim Steele

Martha Nowycky and John Steidl

Deborah and Gary Stein

Gary S. Stein

Mrs. Beryl O. Stephens

Penny Uhlendorf and Scott Stephens

Mr. and Mrs. Robert E. Sternberg

Ned Sternick

Mr. David H. Stevens

Mr. and Mrs. Neal J. Stiller

Ms. Heather Hohenthal and Mr. David 

W. Stone

Elizabeth S. and Robert W. Stone

Mrs. Sylvia V. Storey

The Storks Nest

Ms. Mary C. Storrs

Rosemary Chalk and Michael Stoto

Geniel and Marcus Strock

Mrs. Rose B. Styron

Susanna Styron

Eva and Eberhard Suhr

Dottie and Barry Sullivan

Ali and Rick Sullo

Summer Shades

Mr. Dennis H. Suplee

Carolyn B. Swain, D.D.S.

Claudia and Edward Swan

Jean M. Swanfeldt

Sweet Bites

Tim and Larry Sylvia

Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence D. Sylvia

Ms. Mara Connolly and Mr. Philip Taft

Mr. and Mrs. Maurice P. Talbot, Jr.

Sally and Dan Tanner

Mrs. Jean Tatelbaum

Mr. Isaac Taylor

Tea Lane Caterers, Inc.

Kathy and Derrick Teel

Dr. and Mrs. Neville G. Thame

Ms. Carol E. Thatcher

Kate Whitney and Franklin Thomas

Ms. Mary Thomas

Ms. Thenzel Thomas

Ms. Mary Elizabeth Thompson

Ms. Priscilla J. Thompson

Mr. and Mrs. Walter G. Thompson

TIAA Charitable

Erin and Zeb Tilton

Timeless Treasures

The Tisbury Printer

Tony’s Market

Mr. and Mrs. Stephen J. Trachtenberg

Ms. Susan J. Tressider

Janet and Ted Urban

Sheila and Tom Urmston

The US Slave Song Project, Inc.

Ms. Anne L. Josephson and Mr. Dolph 

J. Vanderpol

Mr. and Mrs. David L. Vaughan

Jacqueline Vermette

Ms. Judith Villa

Ms. Shirley J. Vincent

Vineyard Cash & Carry

Ms. Susan Deakins and Mr.  

Peter A. Vlachos

Mr. and Ms. James A. Warner

Dr. and Mrs. Charles B. Watson

Ms. Kira Watson

Robert Watt

Ronnie and Mitchell Weiss

Cora and Peter Weiss

Mr. Francis J. Welch

Sara and Rolfe Wenner

The Werthwein Family

West Insurance Agency

Mr. and Mrs. Edward W. Wheeler

Ms. Carol White

Ms. Dorothy F. White

Mr. and Mrs. Gordon K. White

Lynne P. and Granville H. White

Ms. Nola L. Whiteman

Mr. and Mrs. Allen D. Whiting

Susan E. Thompson and Jonathan  

M. Whiting

Mr. Timothy Whiting

Kathy and Steve Wilkerson

Willett Electric, Inc.

Dr. Karen A. Williams

Susan and David Wilson

Mrs. Mary Ann Winter

Mr. and Mrs. Mark S. Winthrop

Ms. Arlan Wise

Iris C. Freeman and Warren  

D. Woessner

Ms. Eileen W. Wuerthele

Felice and Henry Yager

Sylvia and Frank Yeomans

YMCA of Martha’s Vineyard

The Yoga Barn

Mr. and Mrs. David A. Young

Terre and Scotty Young

Dr. Stefan H. Young

Drs. Deborah and Paul Young-Hyman

Norma and Arnold Zack

Zeb’s General Store

Ms. Susan D. Freedman and Mr. Mark 

L. Zeidel

Dr. and Mrs. Robert E. Zeller

Susan and Lawrence Zielinski

Amy and Michael Zoll

Dr. Lolly Delli-Bovi and Mr. William  

A. Zucker

Up to $99

Anonymous (9)

Ms. Jennifer E. French and Mr. Seth  

L. Abbott

Albert C. Alexander

Ms. Theresa P. Alves

Mr. and Mrs. Peter L. Ambrozaitis

Mary Ann Angelone

The Aquinnah Shop Restaurant

Ms. Harriet Archer

Mr. Roger Armstrong
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Ms. Patricia Carlet and Mr.  

David Ferraguzzi

Mr. Richard Ferraro

Ursula and Frank Ferro

Ms. Fiona M. Finneran

Ms. Prudence M. Fitts

Ms. Susan H. Fletcher

Adacir Fogaca

Ms. Linda Frances

Ms. Terri Frank

Mr. and Mrs. William Fraser

Ms. Maura A. Fredey

Frosty Hollow Orchids

Mr. and Ms. Jesse Fuller

Mr. Kevin K. Gabriel

Ms. Susan Gailor

Mr. Ross M. Gannon

Jeannine and Daniel Garab

Mr. and Mrs. Timothy Gardner

Mr. and Mrs. Stephen V. Gaudino

Mr. and Mrs. James Geary

Mr. Babak Ghatan

Mr. and Mrs. Nelson Giannakopoulos

Cynthia and David Gibby

Helen and Dennis Gibson

Mr. and Mrs. Bennie F. Giles III

Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Glaeser

Ms. Cathy Glover

Mr. and Mrs. Steven Goldfarb

Ms. Lani Goldthorpe

Mr. Geraldo Gomes

Good Ship Lollipop, LLC

Mr. Saul Gordon

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas F. Gorman

Alice Goyert

Ms. Barbara A. Grant

Mr. Bob Grant

Sue Carroll and Jared Grant

Mr. and Mrs. Michael C. Gravender

Dr. and Mrs. Gerald M. Green

Donna and Sol Green

Ms. Jai Jai R. Greenfield

Ms. Kathleen A. Gregoire

Mr. Jim Grieshaber

Robert J. Grinch

Mr. and Mrs. Rick Grossberg

Mr. Alan Grossman

Ms. Ann Marie Reilly and Mr. Timothy 

L. Grove

Sharon and David Grunden

Dr. and Mrs. Leon L. Haley

Ms. Randi Hadley

Ms. Nancy E. Hall

Gail and Richard Hall

Mr. Wyatt S. Hamilton

Sally and Bob Hammett

Mr. Paul F. Hammond

Elizabeth and Eric Handler

Mr. Kevin Hanover

Ms. Lily Harrall

Mr. and Mrs. Linden Harrigan

Ms. Pamela C. Harris

Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Hass

Hawthorne Terrace Condo 

Association

Mr. Robert C. Hayden

Heather Gardens

Ms. Mildred Henderson

Dr. Jill C. Herbert

Ms. Mary J. Hillman

Kathy Coe and Tom Hollinger

Ms. Charlotte Holloman

Ms. Marcy E. Holmes

Ms. Maya Holzhauer

Ms. Laura Honey

Ms. Cynthia Starks and Mr.  

Albert A. Hopeman

Dr. and Mrs. Robert P. Hopkins

Ms. Larysa Horbach

Mr. Charley Hoye

Dr. Terry F. Kriedman and Dr. 

Deurward L. Hughes

Paul Hughes

Mr. and Mrs. James Hunter

Isabelle and Tom Hunter

Mr. and Mrs. Robert V. Huss

IBM Matching Grants Program

Island Community Chorus

Island Source MV

Mr. and Mrs. Anthony C. Izzo

Mr. and Mrs. Alfred L. Jacobsen III

Mr. and Mrs. Anthony J. Janeczek, Jr.

Nancy Jefferson

Jim’s Package Store & Island Market

Maureen P. Joel and Edward T. Joel

Susan and Berkeley Johnson

Mr. Christopher W. Johnson

Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence C. Jones

Mr. and Mrs. Samuel K. F. Jones, Esq.

Ise and Temple Jorden

Sandy and Michael Joyce

Dale and Bob Julier

Dr. Warren and Harriet Kantrowitz

Rosalind and Mark Kaplan

Ms. Marsha Winsryg and Mr.  

Paul Karasik

Mr. Adam Karwel

Ms. Martha Keenan

Dr. Beverly M. K. Biller, MD and Mr. 

Glenn S. Kehlmann

Mr. Bruce Kelley

Mr. and Mrs. Coleman Kennedy

Herbert H. Kiehn, Jr.

Sue Bailey and Rex Killian

Joyce Morinutz and Jules P. Kirsch

Mrs. Theresa A. Klim

Ms. Jackie Knoll

Betty Kogen

Mr. and Mrs. Richard L. Kravitz

Mr. and Mrs. David Kudravetz

Ms. Ute Kuerschner

Mary and Werner Kuhn

Mr. Yuga Kurihara

Ms. Linda S. Kurth

La Choza

Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Larsen

Larsen’s Fish Market

Mr. and Mrs. Curtis Lavigne

Jane and Paul Lawrence

Ms. Joan LeLacheur

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. Leonardo

Mr. and Mrs. Darren P. Leport

LeRoux At Home

Mr. and Mrs. Bruce W. Letwin

Mr. Sander M. Levin

Ms. Carol Levine

Linda Jean’s Restaurant

Lisa’s Studio
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Art Cliff Diner

Ms. Catherine Overholt and Mr.  

James Austin

Ms. Kathy Badger

Mr. and Mrs. Andrew M. Baier

Mr. Joseph Barba

Ms. Evelyn Barish

Ms. Patricia M. Barker

Basics Clothing

Mr. and Mrs. John D. Basque

Dr. Susan Bastable and Mr. S.  

Jeffrey Bastable

Ms. Jo-Anne L. Bates

Elizabeth L. and Jonathan H. Bates

Ms. Brenda J. Gerosa-Beal and Mr. 

Robert F. Beal, Jr.

Harriet Louise Bechtold

Mr. and Mrs. John Becker

Diane and Lewis Becker

Ms. Heidi Berenson

Mr. Kenneth A. Berkov

Ms. Judith F. Besso

Best Buy Employee Giving Program

Big Dipper Ice Cream & Carousel Ice 

Cream Factory

Mrs. Nancy C. Blank

Mr. Paul Bonfiglio

Boucle

Mr. Ivan Bourguignon

Mr. and Mrs. Alexander R. M. Boyle

Dr. L. Susan Branche

Stephanie M. Braun, M.D.

Ms. Jody Meyer and Mr.  

Alan Braverman

Patsy and Dick Brescia

Brickyard

Mrs. Norma E. H. Bridwell

Mr. and Mrs. Howard Bromberg

Ms. Annchen P. G. Brown

Mr. H. Harding Brown

Bryn Walker

Julia Burgess

Ms. Katherine M. Burke

Dr. Padraic Burns

Mr. Richard L. Burt

Cackleberry Farm

Ms. Eliska Suryckova and Mr. 

Christopher A. Cajolet

Cakes By Liz

Mr. and Ms. Joseph H. Calamia

Mrs. Cornelia W. Caldwell

Mr. and E. Davis Caldwell

Caleen’s Day Spa

Martha and Randolph Cameron

Mr. Alexander Campbell

Mr. Stephen F. Capeless

Ann and Mark Casella

Ms. Denise Casper

Ms. Joan H. Caulton

Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Cavanaugh

Traci Cavanaugh

Mr. Robert K. Cecilio

Mr. and Mrs. Edward Ceizullo

Ms. Brenda Celeste

Ms. Lauren Chamblee

Mr. and Mrs. Roland Chamblee

Mr. John B. Chapman

Ms. Elyse Cherry

Dr. Michaele C. Christian and Mr. 

Alphonso A. Christian II

Dr. Olga Maranjian Church

Mr. Peter J. Clark

Mr. and Mrs. Robert C. Cleasby

Ms. Elizabeth Salvo and Mr. John Clift

Reverend and Mrs. Timothy B. Cogan

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Cohen

Sally and George Cohn

Mr. Paul Colleran

Mrs. Lillian G. Colligan

Rochester Area  

Community Foundation

Grace V. Conlin

Ms. Gayle E. Converse

Rick Convery

Marguerite and David Cook

Susie and Steve Cooper

Mr. and Mrs. Robert G. Copeland

Ms. Ann Cormier

Mr. and Mrs. Bryan Cornock

Mr. and Mrs. John Corrado

Ms. Elizabeth Cosgrove

Dr. Nancy S. Cotton and Dr. 

Paul G. Cotton

Courtesy Motors

Mr. and Mrs. Hugh C. Crall

Ms. Nancy S. Cramer

Mr. and Mrs. Jason L. Cray

Mr. Joseph Cremin

Ms. Kimberly Crocker

Ms. Gail F. Croft

Dairy Queen

Betty Daniels

Nevenka Kovacevich Daniels

Ms. Blake L. Dastie

Mrs. Marissa DeBartolo

Mr. Jamieson Decubellis

Ms. Chantal Desgagne

Mr. and Mrs. Mark DeWolf

Hedda Rubenstein and  

Michael Dimenstein

Mr. and Mrs. Anthony Diveglia

Ms. Katherine Dockery

Ms. Melissa Dolby

Mrs. Marie J. D’Olimpio

Ms. Mary B. Doty

Mr. and Mrs. Scott Doughty

Mr. and Mrs. Laurence J. Doyle

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas B. Dresser

Driftwood Jewelry

Dorothy and John Dropick

Ms. Jennifer Dudley

Ms. Jessica Edelman

Mr. and Mrs. John S. Edwards

Mr. and Mrs. Noah C. Elkin

Mr. and Mrs. Ray R. Elliott

Ms. Renate Elwell

Mr. and Mrs. Craig Emden

Ms. Brooke Emin

Peggy and Peter Enrich

Mrs. Dorothy G. Esposito

Mrs. Beverly J. Espuga

Evolve

Dr. Adelaide G. Farrah

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Fauntroy

Featherstone Center for the Arts, Inc.

Samuel M. Feldman



Little House Café

Mr. Nathan Lococo

Mr. James Long

Reverend Thomas C. Lopes

Wendy and Jeff Lott

Carol Bloomberg and Robert Lubran

Lucky Hank’s Restaurant & Café

Ms. Amina Luzi

Ms. Paula Lyons

Joan and Joe MacDougall

Marcia and Don MacGillivray

Stephanie Mashek and Ken MacLean

Ms. Gayle Maclennan-Bird

Ms. Deborah J. Magiera

Nancy and Bob Magill

Ms. Anne Magnesio

Mardell’s Gifts & Jewelry

Ms. Alice Mark

Susan Markwica

Martha’s Vineyard Hospital Gift Shop

Dr. Deborah J. Mayhew

Mr. and Mrs. Robert H. Mayo, Jr.

Ms. Melinda McCarron

Mr. Peter S. McChesney

Patsy McCornack

Mr. Ramon W. McCree

Mr. and Mrs. Brion McGroarty

Ms. Mary M. U. McGuire

Ms. Betsy C. McIsaac

Michele McNiff

Menemsha Fish Market

Menemsha Galley

Ms. Dianne F. Metsger

Ms. Mary D. Middleton

Mr. Dustin Miles

Susan and Lloyd Miller

Mr. Charles B. Millstein

Mrs. Jean Millstein

Ms. Janet L. Schinderman and Mr. 

Alberto Minujin

Mr. and Mrs. Carlton S. Mitchell

Ms. Madeleine R. Mitchell

Dr. Roger D. Mitchell

Mr. and Mrs. Roger S. Moffat

Andrew Moore

Mr. and Mrs. John Moore

Diane and Robert Moore

Christopha J. Moreland

Ms. Isabelle Morley

Mr. and Mrs. Daniel W. Morrison

Ms. Alison Morrow

Roberta A. Moseley

Mrs. Sandra J. Mott

Ms. Virginia M. Murray

Mr. Connor Neill

Ms. Barbara A. Morse and Mr. 

William R. Neill

Mr. and Mrs. Peter G. Neumann

Mr. Archie L. Norman

North Tisbury Farm

Mary E. and William F. O’Brien 

Mr. and Mrs. Joseph O’Donnell

Ms. Katie O’Donnell

On The Cliffs

Mr. Teddy Ortmans

Ms. Judith Ann Valentine and Mr. John 

W. Osborn, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. David O’Sullivan

Outermost Inn

Mr. Cody Pachico

Ms. Katherine M. Packer

Ms. Melissa Page

Susan Papanicolaou

Mr. and Mrs. Arden L. Paulhamus

Ms. Victoria L. Pearman

Mr. and Mrs. Peter A. Pease

Mr. and Mrs. Frank J. Pellegrino

Mr. and Mrs. Randall Perrine

Ms. Celeste N. Peterson

Mrs. Pauline M. Phillips

Phillips Hardware

Ms. Anne Bennett and Mr. Paul  

D. Pickard

Mrs. Samantha Piland

Dr. David F. Pincus

Mr. and Mrs. Robert G. Pirozzi

Ms. Suzanne R. Pond

Mr. and Mrs. Giulio Pontecorvo

Mr. Owen Porterfield

Ms. Lorraine Wells and Mr. James  

S. Pringle

Mr. and Mrs. Sumner C. Putnam

Ms. Patricia Quast-French

Bill Quinn

Ms. Kavitha Ram

Mr. Peter N. Rayner

Mr. John Reavis

Dr. and Mrs. Bertam Rechtschaffer

Mr. and Mrs. W. Creighton Reed, Jr.

Refabulous Décor

Mr. and Mrs. John M. Regan

Lyn and Glenn Reiter

Mr. Gabriele Renzi

Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan Reusch

Mr. and Mrs. Dana A. Rezendes

Dianne and Donna Rhoades

Migsie and Gar Richlin

Mr. Paul Riendeau

Mr. and Mrs. Auguste E. Rimpel, Jr.

Ms. Shannon Rivers

Asta and Lowell Roberts

Eileen Robinson

Ms. Laura Robinson

Dr. Randall C. Robinson

Mr. Howard C. Roche

Sylvia C. and James E. Rogers

Ms. Mary Jane Rogers

Mrs. Carla Rolde

Mr. and Mrs. Theodore Roosevelt V

Mr. and Mrs. Jugo Roriz

Mrs. Bernice Rosenlicht

Mr. Jared Ross

Mr. Robert F. Rubin

Ms. Emily Ruiz

Ms. Julie Russell

Ms. Sarah Pattison and Mr. J.  

Bruce Ryan

Mr. Jack Ryan

Mr. and Mrs. Douglas Sabin

Mr. Garri G. Saganenko

Ms. Shirley San Soucie

Mr. Will Sanborn

Ms. Maritza B. Sands

Ms. Patricia P. Sands

Mr. Richard B. Sands

Mr. and Mrs. Frank W. Sanford

Ms. Meghan Sarbanis

Ms. Lilly Schott

Ms. Ruth Schaffner

Ms. Jacqueline Olds and Dr. Richard  

S. Schwartz

Ms. Ann H. Schwenk

Mr. and Mrs. Christopher M. Scott

Mr. and Mrs. John J. Scott

Mrs. Kelly D. Scott

Mrs. Gladys Segal

Mrs. Monica Semler

Mr. and Mrs. Craig L. Shallcross

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Shapiro

Alison Shaw Gallery

Ms. Jane Shaw

Mr. Henry C. Shelley, Jr.

Mr. and Mrs. Carl P. Sherr

Ms. Anna Shkuratova

Mr. Richard S. Siber

Donna and Atty. Joseph Sicilano

Mr. Joel Silberman

Mr. Gustavo Silva

Young and Inku Sim

Mr. and Mrs. Paul Sirois

Ms. Vivianna E. Skinner

Mr. Edward R. Small

Ms. Mylan Lam and Mr. Bradly C. 

Smith

Ms. Elizabeth Smith

Mrs. Leigh B. Smith

Mr. Patrick Smith

Smith Bodfish & Swift Company

Carly Look and Heikki Soikkeli

Alan Moy Sooho

Ms. Sueli L. Souza

Mr. Jett Stad

Mr. Luke Stad

Stagecoach Taxi

Mr. Dusko Stajic

Mr. and Mrs. Christopher C. Staszak

State Road Restaurant

State Street Matching Gift Program

Ms. Cheryl Steinberg

Josene Steinberg

Mr. and Mrs. Erland P. Stevens, Jr.

Mr. Nathaniel Stevens

Ardelia Stewart

Dr. Linda Stewart

Ms. Joyce Stiles-Tucker

Mr. and Mrs. Edward Stockman

Stony Creek Gifts

Mr. and Mrs. Harry W. Stotz

Mr. Christopher Strauss

Ms. Nancy N. Strona

Ms. Elana Weinstein and Mr.  

Scott Sullivan

Mr. and Mrs. William C. Sullivan

The Sweet Life MV

Mr. and Mrs. Peter E. Tangredi

Mr. and Mrs. Stowe H. Tattersall

Ms. Brittany Telke

Mr. and Mrs. Alan K. Temple

Roger Thayer

Ms. Anne E. Thompson

Ms. Sheryl Taylor and Mr.  

Thaddeus Thompson

Mr. Edward Thornton

Ms. Naomi A. Thornton

Ms. Georgia Thoutsis

Bridget and Matthew Tobin

Mr. and Mrs. Richard Townsend

Ms. Annette H. Tran

Ms. Binh Tran

Mr. and Mrs. Sean Traverse

Truly Scrumptious Catering

The Trustees of Reservations

Dr. and Mrs. Bill A. Tsikitas

Mrs. Jane D. Turner

Ms. Joy Turpie

Ms. Susan D. Ultan

Mr. Victor Valentim

Ms. Judith Ann Valentine

Mr. Cornelius Van Rooyen

Mr. Thomas G. Vaughan

Ms. Rosemary Verri

Vineyard Scripts

Mr. Jimmy Virtue

Mr. Elliott Rebhun and Mr. Brad Voigt

Lisa Wiesner and Fred Volkmar

Ms. Ellen Wade

Ms. Deborah Walker

Ms. Morgan Wallace

Mr. Alexander Walley

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Wallo

Mr. and Mrs. Robert B. Ward

Ms. Carolyn Ware

Mr. and Mrs. Herbert F. Wass

Dr. Sonya Stevens and Mr. Michael  

J. Watts

Ms. Alison Weaver

Bonnie and Paul F. Weber

Penny and Philip Weinstein

Mr. and Mrs. Hugh Weisman

Mr. Peter West

Ms. Ellie J. Wheeler

Ms. Susan B. Whiting

David C. Whitney

Ms. Alex Wild

Heidi Wild Photography

Ms. Rachel Wild

Mary Jane and Michael Williams

Mr. and Mrs. John Q. Williamson

Ms. Miriam H. Willinger

Richard Willinger

Ms. Sharon M. Willoughby

Mr. David Wilson

Mr. and Mrs. Gregg Wilson

Ms. Terri A. Winston

Ms. Malgorzata Wisnieswska

Pat Wittig

Mrs. Shirley A. Woodson

Ms. Emily Woodworth

Ms. Laura V. Wooster

Mrs. Jeannie B. Wright

The Yard

Mr. and Mrs. Peter W. Yoars

Peggy and Steve Zablotny

Mr. Elias Zuckerman
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B o a rd  o f  Tr u s te e s 

MARTHA’S VINEYARD HOSPITAL

B o a rd  o f  D i r e c to r s 
WINDEMERE NURSING  
& REHABILITATION CENTER

John H. Schaefer, Chairman
Debra A. Burke, DNP, MBA, Vice Chairman
Susan C. Crampton, Treasurer
Michael R. Jaff, DO, Secretary
Denise M. Schepici, MPH, President & CEO
Pieter M. Pil, MD, PhD, Chief Medical Officer
Daniel E. Pesch, MD, President of the  
  Medical Staff
O’Neil Britton, MD
Bruce M. Bullen, MPA
Juliette E. Fay
Lisa B. Grain, DDS, MS
Brent L. Henry, Esq.
A Anthony James
Peter Nessen, MBA
William J. Roman
S. Christopher Scott

MARTHA’S VINEYARD HOSPITAL
One Hospital Road
PO Box 1477
Oak Bluffs, MA 02557

508-693-0410
mvhospital.org

WINDEMERE NURSING &
REHABILITATION CENTER 

One Hospital Road
PO Box 1747
Oak Bluffs, MA 02557

508-696-6465
windemeremv.org


